From: Zoe Jones F
Sent: 03 April 20 ;

To: Planning; Benmbarek, Samir
Subject: e: application 2019/1070/P

Dear planning department

I’m writing to oppose the proposed change of use of 39 College Crescent from an office to a psychiatric
therapy clinic.

The increased footfall caused by the proposed clinic would make the already congested area even worse. 1
have a child at nearby South Hampstead High School and can vouch for the traffic congestion that we are
all looking at various ways of lessening,.

Tt also does not seem fair to the residents of the domestic properties of 39 College Crescent, whose children
would no longer be able to play together in the open space between their houses if a stream of strangers
started coming and going for hourly appointments at a clinic. The office is currently used by Lily’s Kitchen
- which only employs a small number of staff known to the families.

There are plenty of vacant commercial spaces nearby that would surely make a more practical premises for
a clinic.

Yours sincerely
Zoe Jones
11 Rona Road

London
NW3 2HY



